
Project Description
The project is located in the community of El Dorado 
Hills near the proposed Bass Lake Community Park. The 
project will construct a single-lane roundabout at the 
intersection of Bass Lake Road and Bridlewood Drive. 
The project will increase the safety, performance, and 
traffic flow of the intersection by allowing vehicles, 
bicycles, and pedestrians to move through the 
intersection without stopping. In contrast to a four-way 
stop controlled intersection, the projects’ improved 
throughput will improve air quality, thereby reducing 
emissions. 

Current Project Status
EDCTC programmed $744,400 in CMAQ funds to 
the project in August 2022, to fund the environmental, 
design, and right-of-way phases of the project. The 
environmental process is expected to include a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration under CEQA and a Categorical 
Exclusion under NEPA. In early 2023, the County 
received authorization to proceed with the Preliminary 
Engineering phase and has started work on the 
environmental and design phases of the project. A 
Request for Proposals (RFP) for environmental 
consultant services was posted this year and a contract award is anticipated in April 2024. An Initial Study/Mitigated 
Negative Declaration is anticipated. The county is working on the release of an RFP for engineering design services 
this spring with a contract award anticipated in May 2024.  

Upcoming Activities
 March 2024: Continue work on environmental studies and engineering design
 October 2024: Draft environmental document
 December 2024: Final environmental document
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PROJECT FUNDING DETAIL

Project Phase Amount Programmed Source Status Project Cost

PA&ED   

$240,000 CMAQ Obligated $240,000

$0 TBD Unfunded $10,000

PS&E 

$351,900 CMAQ Obligated $351,900

$200,000 Developer TIF Programmed $200,000

$0 TBD Unfunded $38,600

ROW $152,500 CMAQ Programmed $152,500

Construction $0 TBD Unfunded $3,204,739

TOTAL $944,400 $4,197,739
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